
 

Minutes for the September 12, 2011 meeting of Catharine Township Board of 

Supervisors 

 

The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met on Monday, September 12, 2011, at the 

Catharine Township Building with all supervisors and secretary present. 

Visitors were P. Wayne McKnight, Christopher R Clouser, Dan Isenberg, Bruce Smith, and Jon 

McClintock. 

Barrie Wyland made a motion to accept the minutes as written, second David Bigelow.  

Unanimous 

Ralph F Rispoli asked about getting a list of residents who got a building permit. 

David Bigelow made a motion to accept the financial report, second Barrie Wyland.  Unanimous 

Bruce Smith and Jon McClintock asked about the Point View Sewage Plant.  Jon said they have 

been having some problems with this or that and with their contractor Ralph Houck to keep him 

going with the project.  They have money and a letter of intent ready.  Jon said Ralph Houck said 

the drawings and paper work are ready, but it must go through the township first.  The 

supervisors said they need to take paper work to Keller’s Engineer. 

Wayne McKnight and Christopher Clouser asked about taking over Linda Lane.  Barrie Wyland 

made a motion to have Allen Gibboney draw up an ordinance to take over Linda Lane (1,000 

Linear Ft).  Any further development up there and new approved roads will be up to the land 

owners expense before township will consider taking over the road, second David Bigelow.  

Unanimous 

Ralph F Rispoli made a motion to accept Ordinance 62 Establishing the Amount of 

Compensation for Catharine Township Supervisors, second David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

David Bigelow made a motion to accept going with the other municipalities to participate in the 

joint advertisement for the Ordinance to enact the Earned Income Tax, second Barrie Wyland.  

Unanimous 

Ralph F Rispoli made a motion to accept the mileage rate increase from 51 cents to 55.5 cents 

as of September 12, 2011, second David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

Ralph F Rispoli said Robert Bottenfield would like to go to an Auditors Seminar and asked if the 

township would reimburse him.   Barrie Wyland made a motion to reimburse for his cost, 

second David Bigelow.  Unanimous 



Eleanor K Harclerode has been trying to get her hours down.  Eleanor said she has been 

working around 14 to 18 hours a week since everything except bank statements is completed.  

Eleanor asked if that is too many hours.  Eleanor said that she is not sure how it will be for the 

month of January when forms need filled out, routine work, quarterlies, W-2, and reports and 

information ran for the auditors before January 31.  Also, if I need to help the auditors I’m not 

sure how many hours that will take.  Eleanor said she would try to do her best to keep hours 

down.  David Bigelow said we need to give Eleanor the time to do her work right and not under 

pressure.  Ralph F Rispoli said Eleanor’s hours look good also. 

Barrie Wyland made a motion to pay bills, second David Bigelow.   

Ralph F Rispoli made a motion to adjourn, second David Bigelow. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 


